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A Message from District Governor Kamal Masand 
 

2023 marks one hundred years of Lions in New Hampshire! 
 

We are adding new members, and that’s a wonderful thing.  Let’s make sure 
to engage them in club activities, since an engaged Lion is more involved and 
enjoys fellowship and friendships. 
 

My November travels took me to Cabinet Meetings for our District and 44N. I 
also visited the clubs in Epsom-Chichester, Rye, Windham, Exeter, and 
Sandown. The service projects being done are so impressive, what a great 

pride I have to see clubs in the planning stages for so many wonderful projects.  You are 
all truly making a difference in your communities. Please make sure your service is 
being reported so the district, multi-district, and international reps can see the work we 
are all doing as Lions of New Hampshire. If you need help with reporting, just ask – we 
have several Lions available to help. 
 

The District 44H portal is regularly updated, so visit https://e-district.org/sites/district_14-l/index.php. 
 

From International President Dr. Patti Hill: 
 

Dear Lion, 
 

You and your fellow Lions serve your community at the local level, but never forget that you are 
part of an incredible global network of dedicated volunteers who are united in our mission of 
service. Together, you are changing peoples’ lives for the better, every day, all around the world. 
 

From helping to prevent blindness to supporting children and families affected by childhood 
cancer to protecting our environment, you are delivering care and kindness and bringing hope 
where it’s needed most. 
 

There is no greater calling on earth than to join together to give of our time and our talents to 
help those in need. That’s what Lions do—that’s what you do. Thank you for your commitment 
to creating the change that empowers others to achieve their potential. 
 

Yours in service, 
Dr. Patti Hill 
International President 

 

Best wishes for a Happy Hannukah, Merry Christmas, and a very Happy New Year. 
 

Let’s Go 44H Lions! We Serve! 
Kamal Masand  

THE PRIDE 
Newsletter of Lions District 44-H New Hampshire 
December 2023, Volume 49, Issue 06 
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District Goal Progress 
Membership 

District Membership* Previous Month 2023-2024 Year 2023-2024 Goal 

Opening Balance 1,230 1,246  

Added Members 11 49  

Dropped Members 11 64  

Closing Balance 1,230 1,231 +2/club 

Net Gain/Loss 0 -15  

International membership of Lions is currently 1,385,514. 
*data as of 11/29/23 

 

Welcome new members! 
Club New Member Sponsor 

Danville Kaitlin Martin Not available 

Epsom-Chichester Cynthia Learson Judith Gibson 

Exeter Debra Bolduc Mike Baillargeon 

Exeter James Bolduc Sr Mike Baillargeon 

Loudon Stephen Caine Lynda Caine 

Nashua Bob Boudreau Mike Francoeur 

Nashua Shewanda Daniels Williams Mary Ann Melizzi-Golja 

Nashua Tom Magee Mike Francoeur 

Nashua Marty Edwards Mike Francoeur 

Nashua Patricia Klee Bobbie Bagley 

Wolfeboro Joseph Santoro Roger Murray 
 

Service 
District Service This Month This Year Goal 

Vision Screenings 8 clubs/4,697 people 18/8,244 1+/club 

Hugs & Cuddle Bears Nov 161 bears 14 clubs/ 387 bears 10/club 

Percent of Clubs Reporting  90% 95% 

Volunteer Service Hours 4,456 13,068 22,500 

Service Activities 177 659 1,100 

Individuals Served 27,965 76,267 190,000 

Funds Raised $48,778 $375,963 $305,000 

Funds Donated $34,969 $122,635 $222,000 
 

LCIF Donations 
District LCIF Donations This Month This Year Goal 

LCIF Donations $1,200 $17,165 $38,100 
 

 
Thank you to everyone who contributed to the food drive at the November Cabinet 
Meeting.  Donations to feed 150 families were given to our guest speaker, Eileen 
Liponis, the Executive Director of the NH Food Bank. 
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Upcoming Events 
Date Event 
Dec 1-2 Nashua Festival of Wreaths, Tabletop Trees, and Centerpieces. See flyer.  
Dec 2-3 Windham Wreath/Kissing Ball sales 
Dec 2 Nashua Breakfast with Santa. See flyer.  
Dec 3 Rye Holiday Parade and Food Drive. See flyer.  
Dec 8 DG Visitation, Litchfield 
Dec 9 Rochester Lions Club Holiday Craft Fair. See flyer.  
Dec 9 Wakefield Lions Club presents Sounds of the Season concert. See flyer.  
Dec 14 DG Visitation, Chester 
Dec 20 MidWinter Convention discounted room reservation deadline; contact Westford 

Regency directly to reserve your room; mention you are with Lions of New Hampshire 
Dec 20 Deadline for district newsletter submissions; newsletter44H@outlook.com  
Dec 31 End of New Membership Grant; bring in new members before 12/31 
Jan 8 MidWinter Convention Photo Contest entry deadline; info in newsletter 
Jan 9 MidWinter Convention meal reservation deadline; flyer in newsletter 
Jan 20 Deadline for district newsletter submissions; newsletter44H@outlook.com  
Jan 26-28 MidWinter State Convention, Westford Regency, Westford, Massachusetts 
Jan 27 MidWinter Convention Service Project. See flyer 
Feb 18 Plaistow Lions Club 75th Anniversary Celebration. See flyer.  
Feb 20 Deadline for district newsletter submissions; newsletter44H@outlook.com  
Feb 27 DG Visitation, Portsmouth 

 
 

Celebrating A Milestone in Service 
 

Happy Anniversary! 
 

Seabrook Lions Club celebrating 70 years in December 
 

 
 

Peter LaPointe, First Vice District Governor & Global Service Leader 
As we enter the Holiday Season let us remember that many folks across the state of New Hampshire and 
within our local communities will struggle with providing their families a holiday meal or gifts for their 
children.  Each of us can do our part by adopting a local family by providing gifts and/or food for the 
Holidays.  We can also support families with warm coats, hats, or mittens.  
 

Another idea is to support the NH Food Bank or your local food pantry. During the coming months these 
organizations will face the growing task of feeding the hungry.   
 

Let us also not forget those individuals who may be hospital bound, or living in a care facility. The Hug & 
Cuddles bear project is one way to let them know we care.  One idea is to get your club to visit a local 
elderly care center and sing them some Christmas carols. Unfortunately, too many of these folks rarely 
get visited- if ever. We can do our part by spreading a little kindness.   
 

And to you and your family may the holiday season be a time of happiness, joy, and reflection on how 
many blessings we have.  

mailto:newsletter44H@outlook.com
mailto:newsletter44H@outlook.com
mailto:newsletter44H@outlook.com


5 

Marie Valliere, Second Vice District Governor & Global Leadership 
Leader 
 

Great leaders don’t set out to be a Leader. They set out to make a difference. 
 

Do you see something in your club that you think could use tweaking? Maybe, just a small change or an 
upgrade? Be the change. Make a difference. You’ll be amazed how you and your club will feel. Any new 
ideas should be welcome. Each time you try something new it becomes easier to try again. All leaders 
have failed but learned to keep going and try again and again. You too can be a club president or a Zone 
Chairman. There are many more members that have gone before you that are willing to help you than 
you realize. “Just Ask” isn’t only for membership purposes it’s also about reaching out to past leaders for 
advice and guidance. 
 

It's never about the role. It’s always about the goal.  
 
 

Gail Dacey, Global Membership Leader 
 

It is so hard to believe it is December already.  Remember you will be charged dues for every member in 
your club as of December 31st so check with your members and drop those not wishing to stay members. 
Let’s hope you don’t have anyone wishing to leave. If there are members check with them and see if you 
can convince them to stay. If you have added members remember the signing fee has been waived by 
the district. If you have added a new member, you can be put in a drawing for a $100 grant if submitted 
by January 15. Keep up the good work. Remember Kamal hopes each club will add 2 new members this 
year. Just ask. 
 

There was a very good new member orientation presented recently on line. If you were unable to attend 
you can click on this link https://youtu.be/NBQ8Y39_YRE to watch it. Even if you are a long-time 
member, you might find it is worth the watch.  
 

Happy Holidays. Gail Dacey GMT 
 
 

Linda Quebec, Cabinet Secretary 
It has been my pleasure to meet so many of you this year during visitations with District Governor Kamal.  
Thank you all for your hospitality.  If your club has not yet invited District Governor Kamal to visit, please 
do so with an email to LindaQuebec@Ymail.com.  
 

Please send your submissions for The Pride district newsletter by the 20th each month to 
Newsletter44H@Outlook.com. 
 

Please make sure your club is reporting your service. Time spent by Lions during meetings and service 
projects is reportable.  Funds raised and money donated are also reportable.  Individuals at the district 
and international levels look for productivity.  Please be proud of the work your club does and have it 
reported in MyLion. If your club is unable to report it, please ask your Zone Chair for help. 
 

PID Ed Farrington has once again done a fantastic job keeping the Multi-District Directory updated.   

• Click here to get to the newly updated directory 

• Click here to see the most recent list of updates made to the directory. 
 

Lions Day at the United Nations (LDUN) is planned for March 1st in New York City, 2024.  Click here to 
read more and register yourself.  

https://youtu.be/NBQ8Y39_YRE
mailto:LindaQuebec@Ymail.com
mailto:Newsletter44H@Outlook.com
https://files.constantcontact.com/a539166b301/fb094e66-5c85-4c9f-bb59-bfaa1f795b7b.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/a539166b301/e75e9066-5dda-41ff-a4f0-e975ff9c3f5a.pdf
https://app.e.roar.lionsclubs.org/e/es?s=94443966&e=1484303&elqTrackId=320bc4c47118450db330ff5e51511b5f&elq=6a7dc6f6b954498c97565b0eebb242a4&elqaid=32849&elqat=1
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Steve Middlemiss, International Director 
 
LeeAnn and I hope that everyone had a safe and Happy Thanksgiving. This time 
of year allows us time to reflect on what we have to be thankful for and maybe 
reflect on how we can serve the needs of others who are facing challenges in 
their lives. 
 

And that is what being a Lion is all about, serving others. That is what Mission 1.5 is about. Growing 
membership to 1.5 million members to provide more service with the goal of serving 1 billion people per 
year. Last year we served 530 million individuals. That’s quite an accomplishment but we want to do 
more.  In order to do so we will need to have 1.5 million members and we would like to reach that 
number by June 30 2027. We have time but we really need to start now in order to accomplish our goal. 
 

Mission 1.5 will be accomplished from the ground up. That is where the true growth will come from. 
Membership growth will come from you!! The individual members. 
 

We all have a passion to serve, that’s why we are Lions! Why not share that passion with our family, 
friends and co-workers. Share how important being a Lion is to you with them.  Ask them to serve 
alongside of you at your next service project. The understanding of our service work is what attracts new 
members. Our growth will allow more service. 
 

LeeAnn and I hope that each of you are able to share the upcoming holiday season with family and 
friends. Stay safe and Happy Holidays. 
 

We continue to look forward to serving the Lions of NH and the World as we all work toward “Changing 
the World”. 
 

Yours in Lionism, 
ID Steve & Lion LeeAnn 
 

PS.  I have received some updated information regarding the solar ovens. The cost is 150 Euros per 
oven.  If there are any clubs or individuals interested in donating to this cause I would suggest a dollar 
amount as opposed to a number of ovens where the dollar to euro exchange is different every day. 
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Michelle Ackroyd, Childhood Cancer Chair 
Childhood Cancer Facts:  

• Childhood cancer is the leading cause of death by disease in children under the age of 19 in the 
U.S. 

• Childhood cancer research is vastly and consistently underfunded.  

• One in 285 children in the U.S. will be diagnosed with cancer by the time they are 20 years old.  

• Every year, an estimated 250,000+ new cases of cancer affect children under the age of 20 
worldwide.  

• Two-thirds of childhood cancer patients will have long lasting chronic conditions from treatment. 

• One in five children diagnosed with cancer in the U.S. will not survive. (For the ones who do, the 
battle is never over.) 

• Because of the treatments they had as kids, more than 99% of childhood cancer survivors will 
have a chronic health problem and 96% will have severe or life-threatening conditions.  

• Much of what we know about treating adult cancers has been learned from childhood cancer 
research.  

• In 80% of kids with cancer, the cancer has already spread to other areas of the body by the time 
it is diagnosed. (That’s why so many children with cancer need to begin treatment right away. 
Many adult cancers can be diagnosed early.)  

• Every two minutes a child is diagnosed with cancer. 

• The average age of a child diagnosed with cancer is 6. 
 
 

Jeri Maynard, Environment Chair 
ENVIRONMENT 

Did you know that between Thanksgiving and New Year’s Day, Americans throw millions of trash away? 
Most holiday wrappings and packaging, not to mention shipping methods, all lead to waste and elevated 
carbon pollution.  - SOOO - why not try to Go Green this year! 
 
Here are some ideas to Go Green: 

1. Make your own wrapping paper or go without ex: wrap gift in a pretty scarf or towel. Wrap with 
old newspapers, old maps, or use gift bags that are reuseable.  There is recyclable wrap available 
if you must wrap. 

2. Buy energy saving LED Lights: they last longer, are brighter and will save on your electricity bill 
3. Add organic and local foods to your Holiday Dinner- healthier for you and supports your local 

farmers, etc. 
4. Get a real tree: artificial trees have a short life span (unless well taken care of) and cannot be 

recycled. Real trees can be chipped, mulched, or recycled. Best yet, buy a live potted tree and 
plant outdoors after the holidays (be sure to dig a hole for it before the ground freezes). 

5. Make homemade gifts (baked goods, jams, soaps, etc.) or give DIY craft sets 
6. Give experimental gifts: ex; tickets to a ball game, play, passes to theme, water park or 

museums. How about giving Intro music lessons, art classes, craft classes. 
7. Unsure what to give? How about gift cards to a local favorite shop, restaurant, or food merchant.   
8. Buy locally- cut down on shipping costs and packing materials while supporting your local 

merchants 
Remember, a cleaner environment is the best gift we can give to the people we love 
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Kris Pavlik, Diabetes Chair 
Aaah  - The Holidays!  A time full of parties and gatherings.  A time laden with cookies, cakes, treats of all 
sorts.  When preparing for a gathering or a gift for neighbors, skip the cookies, cakes and other treats for 
some diabetic friendly treats. 
 
 
Savory Spiced Nuts: 
 
3 Cups Nuts (almonds, pecans, walnuts)  ¼ tsp cayenne pepper 
3 Tbs melted butter    ¼ tsp garlic powder 
½ Tbs Salt (Kosher or fine sea salt)   1/8 tsp cinnamon 
½ Tbs chopped fresh rosemary   Sprinkle of nutmeg and/or Allspice 
¼ tsp chili powder 
 
Preheat oven to 325 degrees 
Combine butter and spices 
Toss butter/spice mix with nuts until all nuts are coated 
Spread coated nuts in single layer on a cookie sheet  
Bake for 10-15 minutes, stirring every 5 minutes 
 
Veggie Dip: 
 
½ Cup Mayonnaise    ½ tsp garlic powder 
½ Cup Sour cream    ¼ tsp dried onion powder 
1 ½ tsp dried parsley    1 ½ tsp fresh dill chopped (or ½ tsp dried dill 
1/8 paprika     1 tsp lemon juice 
1 ½ tsp fresh dill chopped (or ½ tsp dried dill Salt & Pepper to taste 
 
Mix all ingredients and refrigerate till ready to serve. (at least 1 hour) 
Serve with veggies for dipping 
 
Service Project Ideas: 
 
Food Pantries in NH are running low this year.  Why not have a Healthy Food Drive?  Ask people for eggs, 
fruits and vegetables, nuts, common spices.  Add in some high protein items – nut butters, beef jerky.   
Stay away from the Macaroni and cheese and pasta.  Talk to your local food pantry before you go.  Make 
sure they have the space for the fresher items.  Note:  POPCORN IS NOT A DIABETIC FRIENDLY TREAT! 
(trust me, I know!) 
 
Santa Party – Heavy on games light on sweet treats.  Put on some fun dance music.  Sing songs.  Have 
some prizes for the kiddos to win.   
 
Dance Party at a local nursing home:  Play some music, Dance with the residents.  Sing some Carols.  
Give out little gifts – whistles, little cars, fun little items.  
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Eric Lindberg, Multiple Council Chair – MidWinter Convention 
The Mid-Winter Convention Committee is hard at work planning a fun & exciting weekend 1/26-1/28 at 
the Westford Regency in Westford MA that you don’t want to miss! Please refer to the flyers at the end 
of the newsletter for more information and the registration form. 
 

The $119+tax room rate is only available until 12/20 so call and make your reservations now. The Hotel 
is offering a delicious breakfast buffet $15 for those who are interested. 
 

Friday evening’s theme is a “Lions Masked Bash” with DJ Dave, so bring a mask and any accessories you 
would like to raise the fun level.  Be ready for music, dancing, and games. Don’t forget to submit your 
favorite Lions photo to Lion Robin Rodgers so we can fill the hotel with great pictures of Lions and what 
we do! 
 

Saturday morning during our meeting we will be celebrating with the Peace Poster winners from New 
Hampshire. In the afternoon Lions Youth Services will be hosting a food packing service project and 
every Lion is encouraged to participate, the nonperishable packed food will then be distributed to food 
banks around New Hampshire, think 
about bringing some to your local 
food bank. 
 

Let’s celebrate Saturday evening with 
a delicious banquet and our guest 
speaker, International Director Lee 
Vrieze and partner in service Lion 
Mary from Wisconsin. This is a great 
time to honor Lions with a Melvin 
Jones Fellow or a Granite State Fellow 
for exceptional and humanitarian 
service, so if your club would like to 
present at this time contact Lions 
Clubs International Foundation for 
(MJF) or Lions Sight & Hearing 
Foundation for (GSF) and let me know 
so we can put the presentation in the 
schedule. 
 

I know as we gear up for this holiday 
season, many Lions and clubs are 
busy with bell ringing to help the 
Salvation Army, senior holiday 
luncheons, gift shopping for families 
that cannot afford to be buying gifts, 
and stocking the food pantries that 
are in need now more than ever. All 
this is why we are Lions!   
 

Wishing all a Happy Hanukkah, Merry 
Christmas, and a Healthy New Year! 
Eric Lindberg 
MD44 Council Chair 
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Calling All Clubs 
Raffle Baskets Needed for MidWinter Convention 

 

New Hampshire Lions make the Best Raffle Baskets!  They also like to win them!  Please support the 
Multiple District Mid-Winter Convention Committee by supplying one of your beautiful creations for this 
year’s convention.  
 

The Convention will take place at the Westford Regency in Westford Mass on January 26-28, 2024.  
Registration forms are available towards the end of this newsletter.   
 

Your never-ending support is greatly appreciated. Contact Lion Robin Rodgers if you will be supplying a 
raffle basket; RobinA.Rodgers@gmail.com.  
 
 

Lions Mid-Winter Photo Contest 
The You Already Took That Photo – Photo Contest! 

 

If there is one thing that all Lions have in 
common, it is their Love to take pictures!  This 
year, the Multiple District Team is holding a 
“You already took that photo, photo contest,” 
offering New Hampshire Lions the opportunity 
to show off all those fabulous shots!  Which of 
your pictures portrays “Lions” to you?  Which 
one wraps up all your feelings and says “Lions,” 
you know, that perfect shot that just expresses 
your thoughts about “Lions.”  That’s the one 
we want to see! 
 

Send your 8x10 matte finish photo to:  Robin 
Rodgers, 46 Gaumont Road, Windham, NH 
03087 with a digital copy to 
robina.rodgers@gmail.com no later than 
Monday, January 8, 2024, be sure to include 
your name and email address. 
 

This contest will be peer judged at the Multiple 
District Mid-Winter Convention in January.  The convention will take place at the Westford Regency in 
Westford Massachusetts on January 26-28, 2024.  Prizes will be awarded for the top vote takers and a 
calendar will be assembled with 12 entries. 
 

Entry into the contest gives your permission to use your photo for a future MD-44 calendar fundraiser.   
 
 
Learn more on the next page about the LYS service project that will take place Saturday afternoon at 
MidWinter Convention.  

mailto:RobinA.Rodgers@gmail.com
mailto:robina.rodgers@gmail.com
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Use the form on the next page to register for the MidWinter Convention.  
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Club Happenings 
Atkinson 
 

The holiday season is approaching quickly, and the Atkinson 
Lions are working hard to make sure that we are there to help 
our neighbors in need.  The Atkinson Lions had a "swat team" 
food drive at the Dollar Tree store in Plaistow. We had 12 
Atkinson Lions participate in various activities including handing 
out cards to Dollar Tree customers with information on what 
our local Food Bank needed. We also collected donations which 
were later used to buy more food and toiletries.  We collected 
78 boxes of food and toiletries and dropped them off at the 
Holy Angels Food Bank. Pictured at the Food Bank, left to right, 
are Lenny Hall, Ralph Steere, Roger Clapp, PCC Robert 
Gustafson, and Jim Garrity. Our next major food drive will be 

held on Saturday, December 2nd at the Atkinson Community Center. We call it the John D. Troy 
Memorial Food Drive after one of our recently deceased and highly respected members. Work is 
wrapping up at Camp Pride where plumbing and HVAC work is being completed. 
 

We are happy to report that our club has made a number of donations in the past month to these 
organizations so they can help others: Community Crossroads - an organization that helps people with 
developmental disabilities; Timberlane Track/Cross Country – donation to purchase a tent for year-round 
meets; Elder Affairs – donation to help them with vehicle replacements that are used to transport 
seniors to appointments; Wreaths Across America – a project that places a wreath on every veteran’s 
grave. Our donation helped them reach their goal; Camp Pride – purchased 2 water pumps, 1 new and 1 
rebuilt; LCIF – donation made covering 100% of Atkinson Lions; Community Center – purchased a 
warming Cabinet to help with prepping food for all the activities that are held there; Food Banks – 
donation made; Fuel Assistance to help members of the local church; Veteran’s Day breakfast – donation 
for the food; Boy Scout Troop – donation; Emmaus House – donation made; YMCA – Diabetes Fund 
donation.  
 

This is what we are all about and are looking to continue our mission “To Serve”. 
 

And on a different note, we are all looking forward to getting together for our Annual Christmas Party.  
Always a fun night as the Yankee Swap can get crazy! 
 
 

Saddleback Mountain 
The Saddleback Mountain Lions Club had a food drive Nov 10 and 11 
at Hannaford in Northwood. Thanks to the donations of food and cash 
by our generous supporters the Northwood Emergency Food Pantry 
was able to provide Thanksgiving dinners for 60 families here in 
Northwood. The food pantry was going to do the donations but all the 
support you provided made their job easier and stocked the shelves as 
well. Well done Northwood! And a special thanks to Darrell Fraser 
Hannaford Store Manager and his team for supporting our efforts. 
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Hudson 
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Nashua 
 

Peace Poster update - DARE TO DREAM. The Nashua Lions Club sponsored the Peace Poster contest, in a 
few Nashua schools.  Entries were narrowed down to three through judging. The winning entry went on 
to the district and multi-district judges and the Nashua entry was selected as the winner to represent 
New Hampshire in the international contest!  
 

The top three entries in Nashua were drawn by Ava Simone Durden (winner), Sarah Barry, and Lila 
Hickey. They presented their art work at the club meeting in early November.  Congratulations to Ava on 
being selected as the winner who will be judged with many other entries from around the world. 

   
Winning entry 

by Ava Simone Durden 
First runner-up 
by Sarah Barry 

Second runner-up 
by Lila Hickey 

 
 

Birthday bags: Mark and Fran Hendrickson assembled 26 more birthday bags and 
delivered them to Corpus Christi.  Bags include boxed cake mix, icing, candles, plates 
and napkins.  It provides a celebration that might not otherwise happen in households 
using the Corpus Christi food pantry.  
 

 

Thanksgiving for Marguerite’s Place: Several Nashua Lions 
contributed to a very nice Thanksgiving dinner for the clients of 
Marguerite’s Place. Thank you Lion Liz Kelly for coordinating this 
service project.  Thank you to the following Lions for providing turkey 
and ham: Martha Ackerman, Kristen Kearns, Shewanda Daniels 
Williams, and Gigi Gagne. Thank you to all the Lions who provided 
their hearts and hands: Liz Kelly, KL Erin Hendrickson, Joel Ackerman, 
PID Ed Lecius, Eileen Kelly, Kevin Kelly, Stephanie Langenbeck, Bob 

Pavano, Gail Ciardi, Terri Connelly, Mary Ann Melizzi-Golja, and Linda Quebec.   
 
 

Vision Screenings: Nashua Lions have run two visions screenings for 443 kids. Thirty-nine kids were 
referred for further examination; our club helps with the financial needs of this service too! 

 
 

Warren Miller Fundraiser: One of our biggest fundraisers took place at the end of 
the month. We sold over 300 movie tickets to an exclusive showing of the new 
Warren Miller extreme ski movie “All Time.” Guests were welcomed into Chunky’s 
and encouraged to bid on silent auction items and raffle baskets. Each guest 
received a goody bag, and a door-prize entry ticket. Raffle ticket sales were brisk, 
and the silent auction brought out a competitive spirit as several great items were 
up for auction.   
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Meredith 
Recently the Meredith Lions Club had more "Not Just a Food Drives" at the 
Family Dollar store in Meredith. The drive netted enough items to serve 300 
people in the community. We also received over $100 in donations. When 
delivering the items to the pantry the members were notified that the pantry 
needed a new refrigerator. The club stepped up and presented a check on 
November first for a new refrigerator just in time for the Holidays.  

Pictured: Lion Judy Cerruti, Pantry Director Barb Rayno, and Lion Margaret Maney  
 
It has arrived and is in place. Thank you to the Meredith Lions Club, the Food 
Pantry has a new refrigerator that can also be used as a freezer if necessary. A 
big thank you to electrician John Woodamen who did all the electrical work to 
get it set up correctly. Right now the plan is to use it for eggs, cheese, yogurt and 
other dairy products. 
 

The pantry is in great need of more than just food items. The big request at this 
time is toiletry items with toilet paper in high demand. Many other organizations 
in the area are also collecting for the pantry but there needs to be more. The 
figures from October show 674 individuals from Meredith, 270 from New 
Hampton and 124 from Center Harbour served. Approximately half of those 

numbers were children and 10% seniors. There are probably more people who could use assistance but 
are too proud to ask. If you know someone who could use help or want to donate, contact the food 
pantry during business hours. They are open Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday, 10:00-1:00. Their 
number is 603-279-1115. 
 

A couple of reminders for donations to food pantries: canned items with pull tops are easier since not 
everyone owns a can opener. Just add water items work better than adding milk, butter, eggs, vegetable 
oil, etc.. For more information about ways to serve contact Lion Marie at keylion03@gmail.com. 
 
 

Somersworth  
Somersworth Lions Club is collecting new and gently used snow boots for 
local children in need! The community was a great support last year 
when we collected snow pants for local elementary children. Help us 
support the schools again!  Donations may be dropped off at the 
Somersworth Lions Club building at 135 W High St. There will also be a 
donation bin next to the barn during Christmas Tree sales, or reach out 
to SomersworthLionsClub@gmail.com to arrange pick up. 

 

Annual Christmas tree fundraiser has begun.  Sales will 

continue on Sat/Sun from 9a-8p and M-F 5p-8p. We have 

beautiful fresh cut balsam fir trees again from Maine. There 

are a variety of tree sizes from table top all the way up to 10 

footers!! 
  

mailto:keylion03@gmail.com
mailto:SomersworthLionsClub@gmail.com
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Salem 
News from Salem Lions! Fall remains busy for us. Over the past month the Salem NH Lions participated 
in the Town’s annual Trunk and Treat, helped sponsor a blood drive, and welcomed a new member! We 
have been busy working on arranging distribution for some of our Hugs and Cuddles bears, working on 
the float for the Salem Christmas Parade, and finalizing the details for the Salem Lions Club Annual Tree 
Lighting and Santa Visit.  Tune in next month for pictures of the holiday festivities! Wishing all Lions a 
Thanksgiving of enjoying the bounties of food, family, and friendships! 

    

     
 
 
 

Windham 
Members of the Windham Lions Club brought some hugs and cuddles to the residents of Grace House, 
an assisted living residence.  We welcomed District Governor Kamal Masand and Cabinet Secretary Linda 
Quebec to our monthly meeting. We also volunteered for two weeks distributing food at Shepherd's 
Pantry. Our club donated 350 pounds of butter for their Thanksgiving food distribution. 
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Kingston 
 

As part of our Lions District 44H “Hugs & Cuddles” service project, we donated teddy bears from Build-a-
Bear to the Fire Departments of Kingston, Newton and Fremont.  We hope that these bears bring 
comfort and joy to children in our communities!  In addition to the bears, we presented donation checks 
of $1,000 to each department to help offset costs for items needed by their department.  Joining us 
were Chief Graham Pellerin (Kingston), Captain Bob Zalenski (Newton) and Deputy Chief Kevin Zukas 
(Fremont). 
 

 
 

 
 
We invited Jennifer Klopotski from Tiffany’s Closet to share all 
that she does to help local families in need.  To help offset some 
of their costs, we presented a donation check to Jennifer to cover 
6 months of storage rental. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Our club has collected enough plastic for recycling to donate yet another 
recycled Trex bench in our community!  Holly and club president Scott West 
recently presented the latest bench to Fremont Town Hall! 

 

 
 
 
  



19 

Wakefield 
 

Christmas Tree Fundraiser: Wakefield Lions 
picked up over 200 Christmas trees and 40 
wreaths from The Rocks Estate in 
Bethlehem NH. There were about 16 
members who met the 50 ft trailer to help 
unload all the trees.  The proverb “many 
hands make light work” was proven as they 
were done in about 15 minutes. The selling 

date starts on Friday, November 24th and continues every Friday to Sunday of 
December, until sold out. 

 
Peace Poster Contest: Two students, Lilianna Bowely and Payton LaPierre won 
the contest locally. Their names and posters were sent to the District 
Governor. This year’s theme was “DARE TO DREAM”. Lilianna’s poster’s 
message was “Peace should not be taken; it should be given”. Payton’s 
poster’s message was “Take away this violence and give us Peace”.  
 
 
 

 
Wakefield Lions members dug deep into their pockets, including a Club’s contribution, were 
able to donate to the Christmas Adopt-a-Family program for Wakefield, Milton, and 
Middleton.  Our goal was to reach more families in the communities we serve. Wakefield’s 
portion went  to the Wakefield Chamber of Commerce for their Secret Santa program. Milton 
and Middleton’s portions are given in the form of gift cards so the families can shop for their 
own children.  Hopefully, forty children will have a happier holiday this year! WE SERVE!!  

 
Pop-Up Clothing/Coat drive: The Wakefield Community, included many 
Lions members, contributed  clothing and coats towards the Pop-Up 
Clothing Drive at the Paul School. Wakefield Lions helped organize the 
drive by washing every item and displaying them on tables and 
hangers.  Families were able to pick up all they wanted at no charge!  
 
 
 

Wakefield Lion 2nd VP Gloria Ballinger was contacted regarding re-purposing two 
wheelchairs. President Tom Daniels picked them up and dropped them off with our 
Wakefield Community’s Elder Advocate Carol Lundgren, who had an immediate need 
for them. 
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District Happenings 
 

Camp Pride 
 

Lions Camp pride ConneCtion 
December 2023 

 

• Happy Thanksgiving to all! 

• November 18th Camp cleanup was a bust. Nice try but no cigar. Bad weather killed the day. 
Bunkhouse and leaf cleanup still needs to be done so let’s do our best. Let me know days you 
might want to help. 

• The calendar raffle is in full swing so order your tickets. 

• Pickleball court rental at Camp seems to be going well. 

• Lease group rental for 2024 are all signed up. 

• Still looking for more participation in the LCIF grant match to replace windows and doors in the 
dining hall. 
 

Please visit https://www.lionscamppride.org/ for information on the following: 
Choose “Support Us/Fundraisers” 
 

1. Commemorative Bricks 
2. TD Bank Affinity Program 
3. Calendar raffle 
4. Northwood Ice Racing 
5. Latest Camp news and pictures. 

 

Lenny Hall; LAH03811@Gmail.com; 978-360-0958 
 
 
 

Lions Sight and Hearing Foundation 

Important Notice  
 

The LSHF annual meeting will occur Saturday morning of our mid-winter convention, after the general 
meeting of MD44. We are reaching out to both districts to look for 2 Lions from 44N and 2 from 44H to 
serve a three-year term as a board of director. The election will take place at our annual meeting and the 
term will begin July 1, 2024.  
 

If you have an interest in serving, you may attend our next meeting on December 21st at the Airport 
Diner or via zoom. Once you have decided you would like to serve, please have your Club Secretary send 
a letter with your intent and verification that you are a Lion in good standing with your Club. Please 
reach out to me if you have any questions.  
 

PDG Marie Hall, President LSHF  
mariehall326@gmail.com; 603-686-6935  

https://www.lionscamppride.org/
mailto:LAH03811@Gmail.com
mailto:mariehall326@gmail.com
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Lions Youth Services 
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The DogSight Project 
 

The DogSighT ProjecT 
A Program of the New Hampshire Lions 

Multiple District 44 – Health Services of New Hampshire 
 

The Most Wonderful Time of the Year! 
 

From a dog’s perspective, this time of year truly is a wonder. There are so many smells in the air that 
have been absent for quite a while, perhaps even a year.  There are more social gatherings to be 
enjoyed, possibly a new four-legged friend to meet and, joy of all joys, some tasty tidbit dropped or left 
unattended! It’s a time to remember to keep our omnivorous friends safe by remembering that they are 
a part of the party too, closer to the floor and ever vigilant for opportunities!  

 

You can make a donation to the DogSight Project by sending a check to The DogSight Project treasurer. 
Make checks payable to LSHF with DSP on the memo line. Checks should be sent to: Gregg Kleiner, DSP 
Treasurer, PO Box 94, Keene, NH 03431 
 

Thank you for your continued support! 
 

Linda Piekarski 
Chair, the DogSight Project 
lpiekarski@ne.rr.com 
 

                                                                             
  

Raised for Fidelco in 2023-2024: $2,151 
 
 
 
 

  

mailto:lpiekarski@ne.rr.com
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Club Flyers 
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District Flyers 
Hugs & Cuddles Project Information 

Join the 44H Lions Clubs who are busy getting sponsors for bears that are being donated to memory care 
centers, senior centers, the CHaD pediatric cancer center, David’s House housing for families of pediatric 
cancer patients, first responders to give away, and so many more places the bears are providing comfort. 
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New Membership Grant Request Form 
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Lions Camp Pride – Commemorative Walkway 

Lions Camp Pride NH 
Commemorative Walkway 

 

PO Box 135, E Hampstead, New Hampshire, 03826 

Become a part of History – BUY A BRICK TODAY 
Join us in creating a commemorative walkway by purchasing a personally engraved brick to be 
permanently installed at Lions Camp Pride NH.  Any name or message up to 3 lines of 14 
characters each can be engraved on each brick. Each line will be centered by the manufacturer. 
Company logos are also possible. Personalized bricks area great way to  
 

➢ Recognize a club anniversary, event, or member 

➢ Remember lost loved ones with brick: in memory of them 

➢ Recognize children, grandchildren, parents and other special people  

➢ Mark a birth, anniversary, graduation or other special event in your life 

➢ Honor an employee, or friend, advertise a business 

➢ Give a unique and lasting gift for the Holidays  

➢ Honor a first responder, nurse, doctor, or public official 

Here’s how you can contribute: Three Lines $75.00 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Brick Order Form 

Name ______________________________________ 

Address ____________________________________ 

City/state/Zip _______________________________________ 

Phone _____________________________________ 

Payment may be made by check to Lions Camp Pride NH - Check Number _________ 

Date ____ / _____ / ______ Amount: __________ 
Please print in UPPERCASE Letters, each space as one character 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

                            

                            

                            
 

Mail to Lions Camp Pride NH, PO Box 135, E Hampstead, NH 03826 
For more information contact Marilyn Vaccaro 603-437-1408 

mailto:jvac1408@comcast.net
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Lions Sight & Hearing Foundation – Granite State Fellow 
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LYS Grant Application 
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Tax Reminder 
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Resources 

 

Camp Pride 
Second Weds of the month, 6:30pm 
Airport Diner, Manchester 
 
Health Services of NH 
Fourth Tues of the month, 6:30pm 
Meets via Zoom 
md44healthservices@gmail.com 
 
Lions Twin State Soccer Assoc. 
Fourth Tues of the month, 6:30pm 
meets via Zoom 
LTSSAVTNH@gmail.com 
 
Lions Youth Services 
Second Thurs of the month, 6:30pm 
Airport Diner, Manchester 
 
Sight & Hearing Foundation 
Third Thurs of the month, 6:30pm 
Airport Diner, Manchester 
 
 

Childhood Cancer Chair: 
Michelle Ackroyd 
m.ackroyd@comcast.net 
 
Diabetes Chair: 
Kris Pavlik 
lionkrispav@aol.com 
 
Environment Chair: 
Jeri Maynard 
lionjeri@comcast.net 
 
Hunger Chair: 
Martha Ackerman 
jamamc@comcast.net 
 
Lions Fellowship:  
Nancy O’Dowd 
Lupesmom14@gmail.com 
 
Peace Poster: 
PDG Marie Hall 
mariehall326@gmail.com 
 
District Photographer 
PCC Deedee LaTulippe 
liondeedee@comcast.net 
 
Uniforms/Jackets: 
Joe Kasper 
JKasper@nedelta.com 
 
Newsletter Editor: Linda Quebec 
Newsletter44H@Outlook.com  
Send submissions by the 20th each 
month in Word format. 
 

Facebook Resources: 
 

Use the search feature in Facebook to 
find these sites, and look up other 
clubs you want to follow. For 
example, Hudson NH Lions Club, 
Salem NH Lions Club, or Nashua Lions 
Club.  
 

NH Lions District 44-H 

• Our district page 
 

Global Lions Forum 

• Learning from Lions leaders 
around the world 

 

Lions Clubs International 

• Posts from Lions International 
 

Lions Club Members: Public Image, 
Graphics & Ideas Hub 

• Great Lions images to use in your 
marketing, social media, 
newsletters 

 

Lions SMiLE (Social, Media, including, 
Lions, Everywhere) 

• Excellent resource on how to 
improve your club’s social media 
marketing.  

 
Online Resources: 
 

Lions International website 
https://www.lionsclubs.org/  
 

District 44H website 
http://e-district.org/sites/district_14-
l/index.php  
 

 

mailto:Newsletter44H@Outlook.com
https://www.lionsclubs.org/
http://e-district.org/sites/district_14-l/index.php
http://e-district.org/sites/district_14-l/index.php
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Leadership Directory 
 

District Governor 
Kamal Masand 
603-661-6638; 
kmasand01@gmail.com 
 
First Vice District Governor 
Peter LaPointe 
978-479-0454; 
plapointe.lions@gmail.com 
 
Second Vice District Governor 
Marie Valliere 
603-998-0871; keylion03@gmail.com 
 
Cabinet Secretary 
Linda Quebec 
508-380-4098;  
LindaQuebec@Ymail.com (not Gmail) 
 
Cabinet Treasurer 
PDG Jerry Vaccaro 
603-204-7752; 
lionjerryvaccaro@gmail.com 
 
Multiple Council Chair 
Eric Lindberg 
603-801-9421; ericlindberg@me.com 
 
Immediate Past District Governor 
Randy Tompkins 
603-765-4965; rye642@comcast.net 
 
 

Zone 1 Chair, Linda Hedrick 
603-553-9015; 
lindahedrick676@gmail.com 
Clubs: Derry, Hudson, Litchfield, 
Londonderry, Nashua, Salem, 
Windham 
 
Zone 2 Chair, Krissy McKeeman 
917-314-9445; krissy8379@gmail.com 
Clubs: Atkinson, Danville, Hampstead, 
NH Everest, Plaistow, Sandown, 
Kingston 
 
Zone 3 Chair, Langdon Plumer 
603-770-6499; 
langplumer@gmail.com 
Clubs: Dover/Rollinsford/S. Berwick 
Epping, Exeter, Hampton Area, 
Newmarket, Portsmouth, Rye, 
Seabrook, Somersworth 
 
Zone 4 Chair, Vince Giambalvo 
603-708-1258; rosevin68@gmail.com 
Clubs: Barrington, Chester, 
Epsom/Chichester, Loudon, Raymond, 
Saddleback Mtn, Suncook Valley 
 
Zone 5 Chair, PCC Bill Rathbun 
603-707-6209; 
pdgbill33y@yahoo.com 
Clubs: Conway Area, Laconia/Gilford, 
Meredith, Moultonborough, 
Rochester, Wakefield, Whittier, 
Wolfeboro 
 

Global Action Team Leader 
DG Kamal Masand 
603-661-6638; 
kmasand01@gmail.com 
 
Global Extension Leader 
PID Ed Lecius 
603-321-6458; 
lioncommish@gmail.com 
 
Global Leadership Leader 
SVDG Marie Valliere 
603-998-0871; keylion03@gmail.com 
 
Global Membership Leader 
Gail Dacey 
603-560-1029; grd514@aol.com 
 
Global Service Leader 
FVDG Peter LaPointe 
978-479-0454; 
plapointe.lions@gmail.com 
 
LCIF Coordinator 
PDG Al Goldstein 
603-913-1281; 
a1goldstein@comcast.net 


